
Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 5 May 2015 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
 Mr Sullivan (Chair) Mr M Caston, Mrs L Starman, Mr A Timmins, Mrs Kirkpatrick
Also present:
Lisa Collins (Clerk)
Members of the Public: None

1. Apologies for Absence – Mr Richard Rockley (work commitments), Mr Sam Frost, Mr John Wheeler (Tree Warden).
2. Declarations of Interest – Mr Sullivan declared an interest in item 7.1 as he is an employee of Langley School
3. Dispensations for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – None. 

4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – the minutes were signed as an accurate record of the meeting.  

5.  Clerks Report:
· Elections -Contacted Norfolk Association of Local Councils and South Norfolk District Council for advice on procedure following the election.  A meeting to elect a chairman and complete declaration of acceptance of office along with register of interest forms has to take place within 18 days.  This has been arranged for 19 May 2015, 7.30pm at Langley with Hardley Village Hall.
· War Memorial – A further £20 has been pledged for the re-cutting of letters, totalling 16 responses to date, approx £410.
· Insurance – The Insurance renewal is due 1 June 2015.  Zurich our current insurer’s renewal fee is £616.30, an increase of £64.57 (the war memorial and vehicle activated sign have been added during the last year).  It is a long term agreement active until 1/6/17 so comparison quotes not sought.
· County Councillor – Adrian Gunson sent a letter thanking the Parish Council for their letter of appreciation.  Copy circulated with correspondence.
· Chet News – Jack Barwick thanked us for support and asked for continued support for the coming year.  Councillors agreed to donate £50.
· Rospa Play Safety – The annual inspection is due in June. Councillors agreed to go ahead but when booking Clerk to point out there were concerns about items that were broken beyond repair through rotten wood within 1 month of the last safety check.  Due to the additional cost of £35+VAT it is not cost effective to arrange an accompanied visit.
· Anti Virus on Parish Computer – The free anti virus the previous clerk installed is due to expire.  Gary Shillings recommended we purchase a business anti virus for approx £35.  Councillors agreed to go ahead.

· Memory Stick - The Memory stick used to back up the Parish Council computer no longer has enough space.  It was agreed to purchase a 32GB from Gary Shillings as an approx cost of £20
· Quiz – 7 tables confirmed for the Quiz on 8 May 2015.  Local business’s have been contacted to consider donation of raffle prizes but no responses to date.
· Langley Staithe Bins – South Norfolk Council were not aware of the removal of bins from the area.  2 large bins have been ordered and will be delivered shortly.

· BACT – Dial a ride service posters and leaflets received. If you are aware of anyone who would benefit, let the Clerk know and a leaflet can be delivered.  Copy of the Poster put on both Notice boards and within distributed Correspondence.
· Picnic in the Pits – Chedgrave Parish Council ask if we are planning a Fun day so that it does not clash with their Picnic in the Pits.  It was confirmed Fun day is not planned for this year.

· Notice Board – Contacted Vista Display for an estimate on delivery of the new Notice Board, awaiting a response.
· Finance - Account Balances as at 5 May 2015 Current Account: £5,099.90, Savings Account: £5,407.70. It was agreed to transfer monies from the current account to savings.
6. Correspondence:  Letter received from BT asking if we wish to adopt our red phone box for £1, it is confirmed Langley with Hardley phone box is eligible for adoption.  It was suggested we could adopt it and use for tourist information or book lending.  Signage would need to be considered and shelves installed to display.  It is currently in good order and kept clean.  Phone Box to be put on June agenda.  Clerk to investigate electricity costs if any.
7. Planning:

7.1 –South Norfolk 2015/0716 –Langley School, Langley Park Langley Norfolk NR14 6BJ  Alterations to improve Fire Escape between first and second floors in the Mansion House – Listed Building consent. Approved – Internal fire escape essential for Health and Safety. 
8.
Finance:
8.1 The following payments were approved:

	LwH Village Hall
	Rent 
	100864
	£20.00

	G S Tractor Services
	First of four half share payments for grass cutting
	BACS
	£131.25

	Dean Baldry
	First of four half share payments for grass cutting
	BACS
	£131.25

	Zurich
	Annual Insurance Policy Renewal
	BACS
	£618.30

	Potter & Harwin Builders
	Playground Repairs
	BACS
	£420.00

	South Norfolk Council
	Precept & Grant
	INCOME
	£3724.22


    9.  County Councillors Report: None
   10. District Councillors Report: None
   11. Councillor’s Reports:
· Feedback on the litter pick – Mr Timmins thanked all those who participated.  8 bags of litter collected over the weekend.
Vehicle Activated Sign/SAM 2 data was printed circulated.
Playground – Fenland have been chased for their quote providing the third quote needed to pursue funding.  Public response is slow, residents should be encouraged to respond with their views.  As a short term measure a football goal (5 a side size) from Mark Harrod (Beccles) would cost £280 including carriage and VAT.  Gary and Dean should be consulted before it is agreed to proceed as it will mean moving the goal post for grass cutting, could they install the post and possibly collect saving £50 carriage? Mr Timmins to investigate.  It was agreed to place where the previous goal stood.  Bird droppings in the playground are an ongoing issue and should be considered if refurbishment goes ahead.
· Mrs Kirkpatrick reported the phone box is clean. 
The Bird Hide door sticks but this is a seasonal problem and should rectify itself in a few weeks.  The Bird Hide needs preservative treatment. Councillors agreed to help, date to be arranged when the weather improves.  Posters of Water birds are needed to replace those lost and destroyed. Mrs Kirkpatrick to investigate the cost from RSPB & Broads Authority, these will need framing or laminating to prolong their life.
Hardley Cross is getting more visitors now that boat mooring is improved.  It was suggested a seat would be good as it is such a beautiful setting to stop for a break.

Langley Cross – Stephen Hayward of Conservation Trust is investigating the cost of repairing the Cross and Base which is approx £18,500.  English Heritage will contribute half but there are no funders for the other half at present.  Matthew Hutton and Langley School will be contacted.
Mrs Kirkpatrick stated there are two walks on Sunday 10 May from either Loddon Staithe to Langley Mill or Hardley Staithe to Langley Mill to celebrate National Mills Weekend.

· Mr Caston reported the New pipe in Hardley Street will be installed by August 2015.

Langley Church Tower will be inspected this Thursday, photos will be taken if weather good.  It will confirm the state of the Tower.  Approx £160,000 is needed to be spent on the Church to secure it from closing.  The Bells are being taken down.  There is an additional £4000 faculty cost to any applications made.  A group is working to keep the church open.  Mr Sullivan will investigate two further quotes for 1000 information leaflets to promote the church among other Langley with Hardley attractions, it was suggested to try Bungay Press for a quote.
· Mrs Starman confirmed the quiz is all arranged for 8 May 2015.  5 Raffle prizes have been sought to date, other donations needed.  The buffet will be prepared by Lynn and Lisa.  Rev Joan Evans agreed to be the quiz master.  Prize for the winning team. Booby Prize for the losing team.

· Mr Sullivan stated there is to be a Concert on Saturday 9 May 2015 at St Michaels Church, Langley.  A Big Book sale is taking place Sunday 10 May 2015 also at St Michaels Church, Langley 11am-4.30pm.  Over the forthcoming Bank Holiday weekend there is an evening of local films.
Mr Sullivan reported that whilst participating in the Litter Pick he noticed some letters are missing from road signs or need repainting an example being the letters on ‘The Avenues’ and ‘Gentlemans Walk’.  Clerk to report and ask for repair.

12.  Tree Warden Report : None
   13. Police Report
	 
	Burglary Dwelling
	Burglary Non-Dwelling
	Crime Other
	Criminal Damage
	Drugs Offences
	Fraud and Forgery
	Theft from Motor Vehicle
	Theft of MV Inc. TWOC 
	Theft Other
	Violence Against Person
	Total

	Bergh Apton
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1

	Broome
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Carleton St Peter
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	1

	Chedgrave
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1

	Ditchingham
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	3
	2
	6

	Ellingham
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1
	2

	Geldeston
	 
	1
	 
	5
	 
	 
	 
	 
	4
	1
	11

	Gillingham
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	1

	Haddiscoe
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1
	3

	Hales
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	2

	Kirby Cane
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	3
	3

	Langley with Hardley
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	12
	1
	14

	Loddon
	1
	 
	1
	2
	1
	 
	 
	1
	2
	4
	12

	Norton Subcourse
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	2

	Seething
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1

	Stockton
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Thurlton
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2
	3

	Thurton
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2
	2

	Toft Monks
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	TOTAL
	2
	4
	1
	11
	1
	1
	1
	1
	25
	21
	68


14.  Public Participation:  None
15.  Date of next Meeting - Annual General Meeting Tuesday 19 May 2015 7.30pm.  
      The Meeting closed at 20:45
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